

125 E 11th St | Austin, Texas 78701 512.463.8588 txdot.gov

October 8, 2025

Mrs. Aimee R. Schroller GARVER, LLC 13750 San Pedro Ave #350, San Antonio, TX 78232

Re: Contract No. 36-2IDP5018

Work Authorization No. 01 Notice of Suspension

Dear Mrs. Schroller,

The purpose of this letter is to confirm the telephone conversation between Tucker Ferguson, P.E, Austin District Engineer and Wendy Travis, Southwest Region Transportation Director on October 7, 2025, concerning suspending the above-referenced work authorization. This suspension was approved by the Deputy Executive Director for Program Delivery on September 22, 2025.

This work authorization is suspended at the close of business on November 7, 2025. This letter provides thirty days' written notice of suspension as described in Attachment A (General Provisions), Article 3 (Suspension of Work Authorizations) of the contract. In order to minimize additional expenditures, effort expended during the 30 days should be limited to steps necessary to wrap up tasks for any data or deliverables to be provided to TxDOT. After the suspension date, no work is to be performed on this work authorization. Work may resume only as authorized in a separate written reinstatement letter from TxDOT.

Please submit all electronic project related files, included but not limited to:

- All MicroStation Models.
- All Supporting Documentation and forms.
- All Utility Coordination information, SUE and UCM etc.
- All Google Earth KMZ files. Plans & SUE etc.

Should you have any questions, please contact Rehan Bhatti of the Austin District at (512) 832-7221.

Sincerely,

E2527653E8DE475... Mohamed K. Bur, P.E.

DocuSigned by:

Senior Director of Project Development

Enter name of Recipient

2

Date

CC:

Martin L. Rodin, P.E., PEPS Division Director
Danny M. Neal, P.E., PEPS Division, TxDOT
Kenneth Stewart, Contract Services, TxDOT
Charles K. Davidson, P.E., CTCM, PEPS Austin Service Center Director
Rehan Bhatti, Austin District Project Manager
CS_FullyExecuted@txdot.gov
PEPS_COE_Process@txdot.gov